
 16th December 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

There has been a lovely festive atmosphere around school this week. Children have 

been working hard to make sure their final bits of learning for the term have been 

completed ready for the new term to start in January. Soon you will receive a parent 

information guide for your child’s year group outlining the learning scheduled to take 

place in the Spring term. 

 

PFA Christmas event 

A massive thank you to the PFA team for putting on our Christmas event after school. It was great to see 

so many families enjoying the festive fun! A special thank you to the school choir and their teachers for 

preparing such lovely Christmas songs for us all to enjoy. We’re not sure how we will top the reindeer next 

year!  

 

 

 

Thank you for all your support in making this a successful first term of the school year and we wish you 

and your families a relaxing and fun Christmas. We look forward to seeing the children back on      

Wednesday 4th January 2023.  

 

The Leadership Team 

 

 



Absence 
If your child is too ill to attend school, this must be  reported to us 
by no later than 9.00am. Please  Telephone the school, press one 
and leave a message on the voicemail box stating your child’s full 
name, class, the reason for absence and when we can  expect 
them to return to school (if known).  
 
Home Visits will be carried out for any child that is absent for 3 or 
more school days without reason. 

PE KIT  

Could all children please have 

a PE kit in school everyday. 
If you are unable to provide 
your child with a PE kit please 
use our uniform shop as we 
will donate them to any fami-
lies that cannot provide a PE 
kit for their child.  Please en-
sure the PE kit is labelled and 
is in a bag labelled with your 
child’s name.  

Thank you  

PARKING 

Could you please be vigilant and courteous if you bring your vehicle onto the school 

grounds and refrain from parking on any zig zag lines or on the zebra crossing.   

The children's safety is of paramount importance. 

We will be joining other schools in the Trust during the week 

of 23 January 2023 for an Aspirations Week. A key part of this 

will be a number of workshops for children to hear from peo-

ple who have pursued aspirational careers and are able to run 

some practical activities with children across the school. If you 

are available to help or have something you would like to 

share with the children in support of this vision, please do let 

Mr Gowland know via the school office. Thank you.  

 

Pop-Up cards  

After Christmas some year groups will be looking at pop-up card/book mechanisms. If 

you receive pop-up style cards for Christmas and are looking to recycle them please 

consider donating them to us to support our Design &Technology curriculum.  



OPAL (Outdoor Play and Learning) 

 

Our OPAL programme has been very successful this year, providing 

our pupils with numerous things to do at playtimes and 

lunchtimes, including the sandpit, digging area, sit-on scooters, 

tyres, crates, foam bricks, water play, dressing up and toys to play 

with.  

 

We now need your help: Firstly, there will be links to child and parent questionnaires to get 

your feedback on what we do so we can evaluate and improve. The links are below. 

Parent:  https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/CR5JCVP 

Child:  https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/CRP5DF5 

We welcome your feedback and your child’s. This will help us to make things even 

better. 

 

Secondly, many of you may be having a clear out of old toys or other things that 

may be suitable for children to play with. These are always welcome if they are NOT 

sharp and won’t shatter. 

For example: action figures, dolls, building bricks, lego, duplo, toy cars, plastic 

crates, large cardboard boxes, toy dinosaurs, farm figures, plastic buckets, plastic 

cups and saucers, children’s dressing up costumes, scooters and balance bikes.  

We also need any old ratchet straps to improve on our forest school offer (obstacle 

course) 

Last year we had so many donations. Many thanks. 

The OPAL team. 

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/CR5JCVP
https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/CRP5DF5




Important dates:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
:  

 

 

 

Monday 19th December 2022— Tuesday 3rd January 2023 Christmas Holidays  

Tuesday 3rd January 2023 INSET day—school closed to pupils  

Wednesday 4th January 2023 Pupils return to school  

Friday 10th February 2023 Non-Uniform Day  

Monday 13th February 2023—Friday 17th February 2023  February Half Term 

Thursday 30th March 2023 Non-Uniform Day  

Friday 31st March 2023 Trust Conference Day—Non-Pupil Day  

Monday 3rd April 2023— Friday 14th April 2023 Easter Holidays  

Monday 17th April 2023 Pupils return to school  

Monday 1st May 2023 May day—School Closed  

Friday 26th may 2023 Non-Uniform Day  

Monday 29th May 2023 —Friday 2nd June 2023 May Half Term  

Monday 5th June 2023 Pupils return to school  

Thursday 20th and Friday 21st July 2023 INSET days—school closed to pupils  

Monday 24th July 2023 First day of summer holidays  





 

In Maths this week we have explored 2D and 3D 

shapes. First we worked as a class to look at, describe 

and name different 2D shapes. We compared the 

properties of each shape using mathematical     

language such as vertices and sides. We then used 

our knowledge of 2D shapes to draw pictures on our 

whiteboards. We then looked at the properties of 

different 3D shapes and used these to sort a range 

of shapes into given groups. We used a range of 

criteria to sort our shapes such as ‘colours’, ‘has     

vertices’, ‘rolls well’ and ‘stacks’.  

What an exciting last we’ve had, especially with the snow! On Monday, we went out to make 

a snowman! I wonder how long he will stay for. On Wednesday, it was Christmas dinner 

day and we had our grown-ups in our classrooms serve our dinners, it was delicious! 

This week, our literacy sessions have been based on the story, ‘Norman the Slug Who Saved 

Christmas’. We helped Santa find missing middle sounds to CVC words, and practised seg-

menting and blending CVC words to pack Santa’s sack. 

In maths, we recapped numbers 1-5 (lots of children being able work on numbers beyond 

this), practised matching quantities to numerals, looked at finding one more and one less, 

and practised number formation. 

For topic, we looked at the Christmas story and learned about the birth of Jesus Christ. Some 

of us re-enacted the story after. 

We completed lots of different Christmas–related activities through the week, too! 



 

In Maths, we decided to make the most of 

the snow by making 3D shapes using it! 

First we started by recapping the features 

of 3D shapes and their names. Then we 

went outside to make them!  

For enrichment day the children 

made animal masks. We started by 

designing our mask, we thought 

about the colours and materials we 

wanted to use then we spent the  

afternoon making them. 

Year 3 

This week in Year 3 has been all about using our newly acquired skills and 

knowledge to design and create games. In Science, we drew a maze on a 

bottle and then used a coin and a magnet to guide it around the track. Did you know? Copper-plated coins 

are attracted to magnets because of the iron content of the steel core, whereas bronze coins are not mag-

netic. The iron content in the steel core is what makes them magnetic. Since January 2012, the 'Silver' 5p 

and 10p coins have also been made from a plated steel, in turn making them magnetic. While they 

changed more recently than the 'coppers', you will actually find that a higher percentage of 5p and 10p 

coins are magnetic. 

Maths & English we approached with our cross-curricular heads this 

week; we played traditional board games, evaluated their               

instructions and used these to inspire our own game instructions. We 

designed our own board games where the players have to solve mathematical problems to progress.  

From the whole of the year 3 team, we wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a Happy and Healthy New 

Year.   



 

 

This week in Year 4, we have been very busy in the lead 

up to Christmas, with pupils having the pleasure of     

playing in the snow! There were some very creative snow 

people and snow angels made, as the pupils played with 

other year groups in the playground and field. 

 

In English, we are looking at poetry and the  features of a 

poem. Pupils created a Christmas inspired poem using 

rhyming couplets and had the opportunity to share, edit 

and improve their work. In Maths, pupils are continuing 

to practice their time table knowledge, exploring patterns 

and worded questions around the 7 and 9 times tables.  

Music has been especially fun this week as the children 

continued to compare songs from the Abba music group 

and had an opportunity to perform and sing as a class 

Mamma Mia using shakers, tambourines and body    

percussion! 

 

From the Year 4 team, we wish you all a Merry Christmas 

and a Happy New Year.  



 

In Year 5 this week, we have been working 

on our Art and Design skills. 

We have advanced our creativity by 

constructing our own installation art 

work utilising many of the objects in our 

classrooms, we hope that you like the 

pictures. 

Next we planned an installation piece of 

art with a theme, such as caring for the 

environment.  We considered how we could 

showcase these, including what lighting 

or sounds we could add. 

Additionally, we have practiced our 

observational drawing skills and 

sketched a house.  This took a lot of time 

and patience but our skills have improved. 

Finally, we have begun to consider the job 

of architects in shaping our lives by the 

design of the buildings around us.  We 

considered what we may want the homes, 

schools and workplaces of the future to 

look like. 



Curriculum day—waistcoats: 

As you know, on Friday Year 6 spent the day constructing their 

waistcoats for curriculum day and finished them on Monday 

morning. After designing their waistcoats and preparing the 

material in the last couple of weeks, the children then began to 

sew their pieces together. First, the children pinned their pieces 

together, ensuring the good sides were facing inward. Next, they 

used a running stitch to attach the pieces at the shoulders and 

sides. They also used a running stitch to seam and neaten some of 

the edges. They were then able to turn their waistcoat the right way around, creating 

neat seams and hiding their hard work on the inside.  

Next came the decoration: children chose between stitching buttons or a zip into the 

front to act as a fastening. They could then attach their chosen materials, beads, 

sequins, pockets and various decorations, using the stitches they had learned and 

practised including: blanket, whip and cross stitch. 

The children thoroughly enjoyed making their waistcoats, and I’m sure you can agree 

they did an amazing job. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Our ‘Stars of the Week’ are the children that have gone over and above in their ef-

forts. We are very proud of them for their achievements and thought they deserved an 

extra-special mention! 

 

RJG Whole of RJG For having a positive attitude this term. 

RMB Whole of RMB For having a positive attitude this term. 

RFC Whole of RFC For having a positive attitude this term. 

RES Whole of RES For having a positive attitude this term. 

1CH Stephanie 

Zach 

For excelling in their phonics assessment. 

1GC Riley For following the class rules and setting a good example to others 

1FK Harper C For showing amazing progress in her writing. 

1BA Zeniyah - Zoe For always engaging in every lesson and made an amazing improvement in 

writing this week. 

2MR Logan For always being a positive role model and trying his best in all his work. 

2RS Amber For working hard throughout this half term. 

2NL Kian G For making good choices and having a positive attitude to learning this week. 

2RM Ema For her amazing effort with her story writing this week 

3EC Aronas For making excellent choices this week and working well with his peers 

3LD Oscar For making an excellent effort to work with others and making good choices 

3NM Martin W. For working independently when researching Christmas traditions of Croatia 

4TH Nancy For improvements in writing shown over the last month 

4BG All of 4BG For being brilliant this half-term 

4SA Whole of 4SA For being brilliant this half term 

5AB Dodi L For an amazing effort when writing a newspaper report. 

5JP Ashley For working hard throughout this half term. 

5NB Sienna C Dedication shown in all curriculum areas 

6CP Charlotte HT For always being polite and kind to others. 

6LC Daisy D For displaying excellent effort and perseverance when sewing a waistcoat. 

6VP Mya S For consistently following school expectations. 

6JM Bee-Mai N For displaying excellent effort when sewing a waistcoat. 







 



 



 











New  Winter Menu—Please follow after October Half Term 



 

 

LOCATIONS 
Here are the opening times and 
locations for our foodbank cen-
tres. Everyone who comes to the 
foodbank for emergency food 
needs to have a valid foodbank 
voucher. 

Tues 14:00-16:00: St. Mary’s Church hall, St. Mary’s Church, Dock Rd, Grays, RM17 6EX. 

Weds 09:30-12:00: Thurrock Christian Fellowship, 2-4 Chase Rd, Corringham, S17 7QH 

Weds 13:30-15:00: Sockets Heath Baptist Church, Premier Avenue, Grays,  RM16 2SB 

Thurs 11:00-13:00: St. Francis Centre, Somerset Rd, Linford, SS17 0QA 

Thurs 11:00-13:00: All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF 

Fri 10:12:00: St. Stephen’s Church of England, London Rd, Purfleet, RM19 1QD 

Sat 09:30-11:30: Emmanuel Church of England, Sleepers Farm Rd, Chadwell St. Mary, 

        RM16 4TP 

Sat 10:00-12:00:All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF 

Sat 10:00-12:00: Christian Gates of Praise International Christian Centre, 79-83 London        

         Rd, Grays, RM 17 5YF 

HELPING LOCAL PEOPLE 
IN CRISIS 

At East Tilbury Primary School our Designated Safeguarding Leads (DSL) are:  

 Mrs Bates  

Due to the size of the school, we have the following designated staff who can 

deputise in the Head of School’s absence:  

 Mr Gowland 

 Dr. Emmanuel 

 Mr Bennett 

 Mrs Jarvis 

 Mrs Mylam  

 Mrs Allen 

Pupils can contact any of our Safeguarding Team during the school day.  

Worried about a child? You can phone or write to MASH about your concerns. 

Phone immediately if you believe it is urgent. 

Thurrock MASH (Multi Agency Safeguarding hub), Civic Offices, New Road, Grays, Essex, 

RM17 6SL, Tel: 01375 652802. Emergency Duty Team (for out of hours) 01375 372468. · 

Police Child Abuse Investigation Team 01277 266822 or call 999 if you are concerned a 

child needs immediate protection. · Childline 0800 11 11 www.childline.org.uk · NSPCC 

0808 800 5000 www.nspcc.org.uk; www.facebook.com/nspcc 

 

Keep in touch! 

We are missing being in contact 
but do not forget we are still 
here to help where we can. 

  

 

Our school office is open to   
receive calls between 8:30am 

and 3pm. 

Tel: 01375 846181 

Email:office.etp@osborne.coop 

 

 

East Tilbury Primary School 

Princess Margaret Road 

East Tilbury, Essex, RM18 8SB 

 

 

 

We are also regularly       

updating our Facebook 

page and Twitter feed.   

Log on and have a look! 

 

 

 

Twitter:  @EastTPrimary 


